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Office of the Administrator 
605-1 Pine Street 

Hillsville, VA 24343 

 

November 19, 2018 

 

 

 

 

Garry Jessup 

P.O. Box 246 

Hillsville, VA 24343 

 

Dear Mr. Jessup: 

 

On March 16, 2005, by Resolution of the Board of Supervisors you were requested to 

resign immediately from the Hillsville Volunteer Fire Department. In addition, you were 

no longer permitted to operate any Emergency Services equipment, and/or Fire Truck, or 

Emergency equipment which was owned by and/or titled to the Carroll County Board of 

Supervisors.  These actions were a result of a grant application you submitted to the 

Commonwealth with materially false information.  

 

Since then, the Hillsville Volunteer Fire Department has voted to reinstate your active 

membership and has requested that you be reinstated and allowed to operate Carroll 

County Emergency Services equipment. 

 

As a result of the request for the suspension to be lifted, I would make the release 

contingent to the following conditions: 

 

1. You may NOT hold any office or leadership role in the Hillsville Volunteer Fire 

Department or any other Emergency Services operation in Carroll County 

 

2. The suspension release will have a probationary period of six-months (6) starting 

once you accept these conditions in writing.  A written request from you at the 

end of the probationary period will be reviewed and appropriate actions will take 

place at that point from Carroll County so as to revoke or extend the probationary 

period or allow the suspension to be lifted on a permanent basis 
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3. If any of the accepted conditions are not followed, the suspension release will be 

revoke and the suspension of 3/16/2005 will become permanent. 

 

 

If you agree to the conditions listed above, please sign, date and return the original 

document to the County Administrator’s office within ten (10) days of this letter or 

otherwise the above offer of release is automatically revoked. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Steve Truitt 

County Administrator of Carroll county 

 

Cc: Board of Supervisors 

 Everett Lineberry  

 

 

I, Gary Jessup, do hereby agree with the conditions of the release of my suspension of 

operating Carroll County Emergency Services equipment and if any of the conditions are 

not followed, I will be immediately and permanently suspended from operating Carroll 

County Emergency Services equipment on a permanent basis.  I also understand that 

Carroll County is not directing Hillsville Volunteer Fire Department or asking that they 

take any action.  The Hillsville Volunteer Fire Department may institute any restrictions 

as a non-profit organization as they deem fit with regard to this or other issues.   

 

 

            

Garry Jessup       Date 

 

 

 
 


	Office of the Administrator

